
 

March 16, 2021 
 
To the colleagues of Taylor Devices, Inc.: 
 
It is with a heavy heart that I share the news that David 
Lee, our West Coast Technical Liaison, passed away 
last Thursday, March 11.   
 
David first became acquainted with Taylor Devices’ 
founder Paul Taylor back in the late 1950’s – early 
1960’s while he was working at TRW as an engineer 
working on things like the lunar descent engine that 
landed on the moon during the Apollo Program.  David 
and Paul worked on several projects together 
throughout the 1960’s.   
 
In the early 1970’s, David became an official 
representative of Taylor Devices and worked closely 
with Doug Taylor for decades. Throughout his career, David never lost the urge to invent 
new things.  In fact, he is listed as an inventor or co-inventor on at least seven US Patents 
for Taylor Devices. He contributed many other ideas that we have incorporated into Taylor 
Devices’ products.  
 
David was not only an engineer and an 
inventor, but a great salesman as well. He 
gained the trust of so many colleagues 
while working on military, aerospace, and 
seismic applications.  He was a great 
problem solver and always went beyond 
what was expected of him.   David was 
directly responsible for many of the great 
relationships that the Company enjoys 
today with so many of those customers.    
 
I will always cherish the times that I spent 
working with David. His contributions to 
Taylor Devices and the Engineering 
community in general can never be 
measured.  He will surely be missed. 
 
Alan Klembczyk 
President 
Taylor Devices, Inc. 


